SEP - 4 1998

Paul J. Merges, Ph.C.

Director, Bureau of Pesticides & Radiation
Division of Sciid & Hazardous Materials
Department of Environmental Conservation
50 Wolf Road

Albany, NY 12233-7255

Dear Dr. Merges:

This acknowledges receipt of your August 10, 1998 letter regarding your previous request,
dated June 11, 1998, which inquired about NRC jurisdiction at the Colonie, New York site. By
my lette dated August 10, 1998, | sent you a response to botk your June 11 and July 9, 1998
requests. Upon receipt of your August 10, 1998, letter, we faxed you a copy of my August 10,
1998, reply. The additional details provided in your letter about the activities at the Colonie site
do not change the NRC position on its jurisdiction at this site.

If you have any additional questions, please call me at 301-415-3340 or Dennis Sollenberger at

301-415-2819.
Sincerely,
Original Signed By
RICHARD mMGART

Richard L. Bangart, Director
Office of State Programs

cc: J Canby, USACE
A. Sieben, ICF Kaiser
R. Aldrich, NYS-DOL
K. Rimawi, NYS-DOH
J. Spath, NYSERDA
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UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

WASHINGTON, D.C. ©0866-0001
September 4, 1998

Paul J. Merges, Ph.D.

Director, Bureau of Pesticides & Radiation
Division of Solid & Hazardous Materials
Department of Environmental Conservation
50 Wolf Road

Albany, NY 12233-7255

Dear Dr. Merges:

This acknowledges receipt of your August 10, 1998 letter regarding your previous request,
dated June 11, 1996 which inquired about NRC jurisdiction at the Colonie, New York site. By
my letter dated August 10, 1998, | sent you a response (o both your June 11 and July 9, 1998
requests. Upon receipt of your August 10, 1098, letter, we faxed you a copy of my August 10,
1998, reply. The additional details provided in your letter about the activities at the Colonie site
do not change the NRC position on its jurisdiction at this site.

If you have any additional questions, please call me at 301-415-3340 or Dennis Sollenberger at
301-415-2819.

Sincerely,

/}()c/{mc{ /\, &7174474

Richard L. Bangart, Director/
Office of State Programs

cc:  J. Canby, USACE
A. Sieben, ICF Kaiser
R. Aldrich, NYS-DOL
K. Rimawi, NYS-DOH
J. Spath, NYSERDA
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STATE PROGRAMS COFFICE TRACKING SYSTEM

ACTIVE PROJECTS

Dabe: | 8/27/98
ProjecdD: Ieszaz §

ProjectDescription: lLTR TO R. BANGART FROM P. MERGES REGARDING THE

REGULATORY ROLE AT THIS CORPS OF ENGINEERS SITE

StartDate: 8/27/98 | Due Doty 9/29/98

Completion Date: | . projecteod: [SOLLENRERG

Status: 7P’c'CEiVED LTR 8/17 AND HELD LTR BECAUSE OF OUR 8/10/98 RESPONSE | §
10O PMERGES FIRST LTR :

Requastor/Ofice: |MERGE NYDEC

fxtonsion Requested: | Extension Date: |

RITS Code: IJ(I?OM PA No: |



